
CITY OF BELLE SLE, FLORIDA 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

 
Meeting Date:  November 19th, 2024 
 
To:    Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
From:    Rick J. Rudometkin, City Manager 
 
Subject:  Temporary limited waiver of city permit fees related to Hurricane 

Milton 
 
Background:  
Due to damages caused by Hurricane Milton on October 9, 2024, the City Council has 
determined that it is in the best interest of the public, and the health, safety, and welfare of 
citizens, to authorize a temporary limited waiver of City building and zoning permit fees for 
Hurricane Milton related repair or replacement of roofs, screened enclosures, fencing, 
HVAC and electrical systems, swimming pool systems, marine structures, and solar 
collectors. This temporary limited waiver is only applicable to the collection of City Building 
permit and zoning fees, and does not relinquish the requirement that permits for repair 
and/or replacement must be applied for by the applicant and issued by the City of Belle 
Isle, nor does it apply to state and county fees. The temporary waiver goes through 
December 31, 2024 
 
Staff Recommendation:   
Approve temporary waiver of City building and zoning permit fees. 
 
Suggested Motion: I move to approve the temporary limited waiver of City building 
and zoning permit fees only through December 31, 2024. 
 
Alternatives: Do not approve.      
 
Fiscal Impact: Minimal permit fee reduction 
 
Attachments:  
Resolution 24-21 Waiver of Fees 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


